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Subject: All African Convocation

Dear Saints

Below please find a letter by Henry Kirby concerning the All African Convocation. | would personally like to urge you as a pray-er or
intercessor to become involved. This is "compulsory" for all experienced pray-ers in Cape Town! This office fully endorses this prayer
effort.

See you there!

Eben Swart

All African Convocation
PREPARE THE WAY FOR THE KING OF GLORY
Gateways from the South

1-5 December 2003 University of the Western Cape Cape Town South Africa
Prayer Letter September 2003

The Convocation is now less than 3 months away and the first associated
prayer action starts next month.

There has been incredible opposition in the Spiritual Realm with Satan
throwing everything at the arrangements, from miscommunication to physical
attacks on committee members and their families. Please lift the committee
up, before the Lord in prayer every day.

The "early bird" discount 10%, is only valid until 5 October - any
registration deposits received by the office from 6 October will be required
to pay the full fees.

ROBBEN ISLAND

In conjunction with Intercessors of Cape Town and Judea Harvest, the Cape

Action Committee is planning a 40 DAY PRE- CONVOCATION PRAYER ACTION
STARTING 20 OCTOBER ON ROBBEN ISLAND. 400 years of people being banished to
the island, has resulted in much hatred and bitterness which gives Satan

legal right to operate. As Robben Island guards the Gateway to Cape Town

and the Southern Entrance to Africa, this gives Satan legal right to

obstruct God's purposes in Africa.

We would like to ask the Intercessors of Cape Town, to join with usin a

few people going to the Island - every day from 20 October to 28 November to
pray Blessings instead of curses, Peace instead of violence, to PROCLAIM

THE SOUTHERN GATEWAY OPEN TO THE KING OF GLORY.

The number of believers in Cape Town, who have welcomed Jesus into their
hearts and homes is small compared to the total population by and large, He
is not yet welcome in this City. We need to pray that He will be welcome in
this entire City.

FINANCIAL RELEASES

Pray that funds will be released, so that potential delegates can come to

the Convocation from all over Africa and surrounding Island States.
Applications are coming in from all over the Continent, and many of the
delegates have been requesting sponsorship. Please forward to the
Convocation Office the name of the coordinators of the ministers fraternal

in your area. Henry Kirby, the Convocation Administrator would like to speak
to ministers groups all over Cape Town and surrounding towns.

Pray that the right delegates will come from all over Cape Town, South
Africa and Africa to the Convocation. The people we need are those who have

authority in the place of prayer.

41 Day Prayer Actions Cape Town 20 October to 29 November 2003
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Invitation to a Planning Meeting on 13 October 2003,

19.00 in the Chapel at the Lighthouse

Dear Intercessors,

The Lord showed Hennie Jacobs of Judea Harvest that there is a spiritual
stronghold of Satan situated on Robben Island, guarding the gateway to Cape
Town and the southern tip of the African continent. This stronghold is

rooted in the bitterness that has existed on the Island over 4 centuries of
people being banished or imprisoned there.

This stronghold of bitterness has to be broken down spiritually and replaced
by an altar of worship to the Lord. Peace, blessing and prosperity need to
be prayed out in place of the bitterness, and proclamations need to be
prayed out proclaiming that the King of Glory is welcome on the Island, in
Cape Town and in Africa. We need to bless the people living on the Island.

When we are dealing with spiritual strongholds, we need to send in
intercessor teams for a 40 day prayer "treatment" before the final prayer
event where the spiritual leaders are involved.

This needs to happen during a 40 day period when small groups of
intercessors go out to the Island each day and pray there. On day 41 there
will be a larger group going to the Island on Saturday the 29th of November,
including leaders from other parts of Africa. This group will pray out the

final breakdown of Satan's stronghold and the opening of the Gateway of the
South to the Lord.

Intercessors visited the Island in 2001 and prayed out prayers of
identificational repentance and this type of praying does not need to be
repeated. The continued speaking out of bitterness by a few of the tour
quides is still a problem.

The 40 day prayer period would start on Monday the 20th of October so as to
make Saturday the 29th November day 41, and the All African Convocation at
UWC would then start on the evening of Monday the 1st of December 2003.

Those intercessors who cannot actually go out to Robben Island during this
40 day period could assist greatly by prayer walking in the City Bowl of

Cape Town, around the seats of Authority such as Parliament and on the
surrounding mountains. Intercessors could also pray at the Rhodes Memorial,
which is architecturally based on the seat of Satan at Pergumum. Rev 2:13

Madelein Smalberger 981 4259 msmalberger@xsinet.co.za will coordinate the
small prayer teams. Please contact her to let her know when you can go out
to the Island. We would like different people to be involved on each of the

40 days. Those who can manage more than one day are welcome, but we realise

that there is a cost involved.

A boat trip to Robben Island costs R150.00 if one is on the Island for the

time of a standard tour and R300.00 if one's time is extended beyond that.
Those taking part on the 29th November, who have registered for the
Convocation will be paid for by the Convocation. There will be limited

places available on the 29th November so it is important to let us know if

you can come. We will know by the meeting of the 13th October if we can get
a place where intercessors can stay overnight on the Island or not.

Thank you for joining us in this prayer action.

Eben Swart, Amanda Buys, Hennie Jacobs, Peter Pass, Henry Kirby, Vernon
Oosthuizen.

Organised on behalf of Intercessor leaders of Cape Town & Judea Harvest &
All African Convocation Cape Committee
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